CHURCH PREEN, HUGHLEY AND KENLEY 

PARISH COUNCIL

M I N U T E S

of meeting held in Church Preen Primary School

on 

Monday 17th April 2012

at 7.00pm

Present:

    Peter Ince
 
Chairman


   

    Linda Bird
 
Vice Chairman




    Ken Pugh

Parish Councillor

   


    Myrtle Roberts
Parish Councillor




    Jayne Simmons
Clerk

Apologies:

    Charles Pearson
Parish Councillor




    Claire Wild

Councillor

Members of the Public:  2

1        WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and also explained emergency evacuation procedures.  Jayne Simmons, new Clerk to the Parish was also welcomed.

2.  
PRESENT
 
As above

3.
APOLOGIES

As above.  There is a 6 month rule regarding missing meetings but if an apology has been given and accepted then this does not apply.

4.  
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

Minutes of the meeting on 12th March having been previously circulated to all members were taken as having been read.  There was an amendment to Item 6, Parish Plan.  It was felt best to leave a sentence out which was a personal opinion.

Parish Councillor Bird has an issue with Item 11 Finances but will discuss later in meeting.

5.       
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS

No declarations of interest were made by members.

6.
RISK ASSESSMENT

Need to perform a risk assessment on Clerk’s office.  Also any office equipment needs to be PAT tested.  Suggested JS contact Colin or Ray Roycroft’s son to do this.  Parish Councillor Ince would like JS to have a fire extinguisher.  JS to check if this is necessary.  Parish Councillor Roberts has a grid reference for Church Preen school should there be a fire there.

7.
HIGHWAYS/FOOTPATHS

Parish Councillor Bird has had two telephone conversations with Rachel Johnson about Highways coming out to have a look at issues.  Parish Councillor Ince would like someone to approach Captain Gill to remove the stones outside his property.  Parish Councillor Bird does not think they are dangerous where they are.  Parish Councillor Roberts would like to wait until someone complains and as yet no one has approached the Parish Council about them.  Regarding Mr Wheeler’s verge it has been suggested that retractable bollards are put there which can be removed when the verge needs to be used for car parking. 

On a different issue Parish Councillor Ince has received an email from someone regarding the wind turbine which has now been approved.  The only body that can appeal this is the Parish Council and he has been asked if we could appeal but had to say the Parish Council cannot afford to.  Parish Councillor Bird said Shropshire Council initially rejected the permission because they knew it would go to appeal and then get it through.  The person concerned is Mrs Polly Cherry and this should be open to members of the Council.  Parish Councillor Ince said there should be a contingency in the budget to allow the Parish Council to oppose things like this.

8.
CLERK’S EXPENSES

Parish Councillor Bird thought the previous Clerk’s expenses were too high.  The previous year’s expenses were paid at 0.50p per hour but Mrs Willberry wanted 0.75p per hour for heating and lighting.  The precept is not high enough for this amount of expenses although it has been increased.  There is a calculation which the Parish Council should have asked for which would have meant we could have had a lower precept.  Parish Councillor Ince felt Mrs Willberry had undervalued her expenses which is why he has asked the new Clerk to keep a note of her hours.   Mrs Willberry has used the available guidelines which are £17pm to run an office from home.  JS to find out if there would be an increase in her home insurance for an office at home.  Able to claim for space, heat, light and inconvenience of having office in spare room.  Parish Councillor Bird said that it is only used for 4 hours a week and the rest of the time can be used normally.  Mileage can be claimed at 0.75p per mile for this year.  Parish Councillor Ince said we need to be seen to be professional and it is a public office.  He would be very reluctant to move away from national guidelines.  It was pointed out that the Parish Council is only here for the benefit of the local people.  Parish Councillor Bird proposed that the figure of 0.50p per hour should continue and allowances should be limited to this for heat and light.  This was not discussed at the previous meeting and Mrs Willberry has now had her expenses so it would now be very difficult to get anything back from her.  It should have been a Committee decision which was proposed and seconded.   Parish Councillor Ince said he had spoken to Monetary Officer Graham White who said the Chairman can decide.  Parish Councillor Bird disagreed and said the only extra decision the Chairman can have is a casting vote.

Parish Councillor Roberts said that somewhere in previous minutes they would have talked about telephone, stamps etc.  It may be that Mrs Willberry might be able to come back to Parish Council for over time.  Parish Councillor Bird disagreed as it was not agreed at Council.  The Clerk’s expenses are the largest expense the Council has.  Parish Councillor Pugh agreed with Parish Councillor Bird and .it was felt that Mrs Willberry had received £50 more than entitled to.    It is the procedure that is wrong having pre-signed cheques.  Parish Councillor Bird said she had raised her objection and others agreed with her but it was agreed that it was too late to do anything more about this.  It is a mistake that will be learnt from.

9.  
PRINTER PURCHASE

Unfortunately the ‘office’ does not have a printer.  JS to look at the cost of a printer and cartridges.

10.
FINANCIAL 

It was proposed by Parish Councillor Bird and seconded by Parish Councillor Roberts to pay:

Data Protection invoice - £35 

ALC invoice  - £121.11

Church Preen Village Hall invoice - £10

Parish Councillor Bird proposed that all Parish Councillors are signatories on cheques but only two will need to sign.  Parish Councillor Pugh seconded this.  JS to ring Lloyds Bank to find out if this is possible.

A standing order needs to be set up to allow JS to receive wages.  Various submissions to be made on behalf of Parish Council.   By 19th May HMRC needs to be submitted on line.  Will need to know JS status regarding PAYE but it is intended she will put wages through her own Self Assessment.

From 2012/13 there will be no need to have external auditors.

11.
PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE

Parish Councillor Ince asked if the Parish Council needed a website?  He felt it was good to promote our area and Parish Council.   When Brenda Willberry left as Clerk, Brian Willberry who set up the website took it away.  The Parish Council is very small and so it was proposed by Parish Councillor Pugh and seconded by Parish Councillor Bird no to go ahead with a website.

12.
TRAINING COURSES

Parish Councillor Bird asked if training for Chair of Parish Councils could be put back until after the AGM in May.  A training course for Clerks has been missed but it may be possible to have a PowerPoint presentation of the meeting.  JS to find out.

13.
CLOSE OF MEETING

Meeting closed at 9.10pm

The next meeting of the Parish Council which is the Annual Parish meeting is to be held on Friday 18th May 2012 in The Old School, Kenley at 7.30pm

…………………………………..


…………………....

Peter Ince





Dated

Chairman

